- 3) The scope of badges varies a lot. Some badges are covered entirely in the class. MOST require follow up homework. Some are covered in one session; some require two sessions. Please be aware that you must attend both sessions if two are listed. You will miss out on key content if you only attend one session.
- 4) The link to the online sessions will be sent to you the morning of the day of your class. This allows us to keep sign ups open until the morning of the class, or when the badge sells out. Some of our counselor's use Go To Meeting, some use Zoom.
- 5) We require participation from the Scouts in order for them to receive credit for any given requirement. If your Scout does not answer questions, they will likely not be given credit for the topic being discussed. It is crucial our counselors are made aware that your Scout is listening, learning, participating. Keeping screens on during online sessions helps confirm engagement.
- 6) Scouts should be prepared to take notes during class. This will help them keep track of what is expected of them regarding homework. They should write down their counselor's name and email to be able to follow up with the rest of the badge after class.
- 7) This is the SCOUT'S merit badge! Questions for counselors should be written and asked by the Scout. Homework should be completed by the Scout. Parents can certainly help, but please remember the purpose of these badges is for the Scout to learn not only the content, but organization, communication, and accountability.